AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 12th day of October, 2011

Roll Call:              
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Absent:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
  
Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilwoman Greene led the pledge to the flag.

3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE
4.
ADDITIONAL, DELETIONS & CHANGES TO AGENDA 


5A.   Add On   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Class A Truck

7B.   Deleted
 Motor Equipment Operator


10.    Add On
 2% Tax Cap
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $387,471.10, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5A.   
(Add On)   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Class A Truck
James LaColla, Head Mechanic, and Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Supervisor, came before the Town Board.  Mr. LaColla said there was only one bid submitted for a Class A Truck which was from Arkel Motors who, is located in New Windsor, New York. Arkel submitted two bids one for a manual transmission in the amount of $97,611.00 and the other for an automatic transmission in the amount of $108,679.00. Mr. LaColla said this bid came in lower than the State Bid. The Board Members discussed manual transmission verses automatic transmission.
Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. LaColla if he has contacted other Towns that use trucks with automatic transmission. He also asked if the Highway Drivers were poled for their opinions of automatic transmissions verses standard. 
Mr. LaColla said he has received favorable remarks from the Towns he contacted that have used automatic transmission trucks. The Highway Department Drivers have mixed opinions on using trucks with automatic transmissions.

Councilman Piaquadio, Mr. LaColla and Mr. Depew are in favor of trying the automatic transmission. 
Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. LaColla to obtain an estimate for replacing and repairing an automatic transmission. 
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6.
DATA PROCESSING: Hour Block Purchase
Linda and Fred Lewis from Firthcliffe Technology came before the Town Board to answer questions from Board Members regarding their invoices and to give them an update on the Town’s computer system. 

Councilman Piaquadio said both Town Hall and Code Compliance are connected to the main server. The Assessor’s Office is connected to the County’s server and is not on the Town main server. Accounting has not yet been transferred to the main server due to a compatibility issue. Mr. Piaquadio asked Mr. Lewis where the Town stands with the antivirus server.  
Mr. Lewis said the antivirus server is in place. It will serve two purposes. The first is for the antivirus protection and the second is for the ability of Animal Control to enter the BAS system remotely. There will be a memory upgrade done on one of the computers in the Court. 
Councilman Piaquadio said he is satisfied with the work being done by Firthcliffe. He asked the Board Members if they had any questions. There were none.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $3,000.00 from the Computer Maintenance Account # 1680-497 to purchase 37.5 hours at $80.00 per hour from Firthcliffe Technologies. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the Computer Maintenance Account currently has a balance of $20,356.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw an amount not to exceed $650.27 from the Computer Reserve account # 001-878. The current balance in this account is $37,039.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a 2GB memory upgrade Dell Dimension 3100 from Firthcliffe Technologies for the Town Court in the amount of $45.49. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of an uninterrupted Power Supply for a cost of $407.00 and two flat panel monitors at a cost of $197.78. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

A.
Road Dedications



i.
Chelsea View Terrace and Pinnacle Boulevard

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the applicants have completed the road and drainage improvements in the Pinnacle Subdivision to the Town’s standards and the satisfaction of the Town Engineer and the Highway Superintendent. All of the appropriate documentation has been presented in correct form. There is a drainage agreement in place with the applicant. 
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Councilman Woolsey asked if a decision has been made on the plowing of these roads and he has concerns with the undeveloped roads being used to discard unwanted items. 
Mr. Taylor said the Highway Superintendent is contemplating barricading the roads where access is not needed.  

Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town can put the undeveloped roads at the bottom of the plowing list.

Mr. Taylor said the Town does have the right to prioritize its plowing schedule.  Mr. Taylor has concerns with the Town’s liability if the roads are not plowed. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the consent to accept  Chelsea View Terrace and Pinnacle Boulevard as Town Roads. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Mr. Taylor asked the Board Members to sign three sets of consents for Chelsea View Terrace and Pinnacle Boulevard. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to execute the consent for the Maintenance Improvement Agreement s for Chelsea View Terrace and Pinnacle Boulevard. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.



ii.
Copper Rock Road

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to execute the consent to accept Copper Rock Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION Councilman Woolsey asked if Copper Rock Road and the Maintenance Agreement meet Town standards.

James Osborne, The Town Engineer, said Copper Rock Road and the Maintenance Agreement for Mountain Lake Estates do meet Town standards.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Mr. Taylor said the drainage district for Mountain Lake Estates does meet Town standards and specifications. The deeds within the drainage district in it will have provisions in them. The drainage district and declarations also have this information included in them. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio for authorization to execute with Mann Dells, LLC regarding the Drainage Improvements. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.
Motor Equipment Operator


This Item was deleted for this agenda.

C.
Code Amendment for Driveway Permits

Mr. Taylor said the Code Amendment for Driveway Permits Local Law was distributed to the Town Board at the last Audit Workshop Session for their consideration. This Local Law has the requirement that the applicants must post a security that the Town could use if there is damage to Town roadways or right-away improvements for a new driveway. There was a concern with a single homeowner or small contractor who was seeking one driveway permit and the 
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fee amount. A modification was made to the performance security schedule which reduces the amount of the security for one permit by one-half to $5,000.00. A bond or letter of credit will be reduced to $1,500.00. These funds are refundable to the applicant upon completion of the permit if there is no damage to the roadways. 
Councilwoman Greene suggested $1,000.00 for a certified check instead of $1,500.00. Councilman Piaquadio is in favor of Mrs. Greene’s suggestion.

Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Bello prefer to stay with $1,500.00 for a certified check. 
8.
SEWER: Budget Transfer

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said the following budget transfers are necessary to cover emergency expenses incurred during Hurricane Irene. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated October 4, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:

FROM



TO


AMOUNT
8130.0457.5008

8130.0499.5008

$1,000.00

8130.0458.5008

8130.0499.5008

  2,000.00

8130.0481.5008

8130.0499.5008

  1,000.00

8130.0457.5005

8130.0499.5005

  2,000.00

8130.0401.5005

8130.0499.5005

     500.00

8130.0458.5005

8130.0499.5005

  1,000.00

8130.0473.5005

8130.0499.5005

     750.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9.
WATER SUPPLY: Budget Transfer
Mr. Osborne said the following budget transfer is needed for the purchase of a replacement chemical feed pump for the potassium permanganate solution used for the manganese treatment.
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the budget transfer dated October 4, 2011, submitted by James Osborne to transfer $3,200.00 from the Vehicle Repair account number 8330.0452 to the Equipment Account Number 8330.0200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.    
(Add On)
 2%  Tax Cap
Councilwoman Greene said on Tuesday, October 3rd she attended a meeting for Mayors and Supervisors. At that meeting they discussed a meeting held at New Paltz College regarding Patterns For Progress. There were representatives from the Comptroller’s Office who suggested that Towns pass a Resolution in the event that the Town should go over the 2 percent cap so they will not be penalized.  
Mark Taylor said State Law requires that this matter needs to have a Local Law and a Public Hearing will have to be held. 
Councilman Woolsey suggested that Councilwoman Greene meet with  Supervisor Booth regarding this matter. 
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11.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:07 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
